

## **NESS ENERGY PROJECT**



MINUTES OF MEETING Code – NSS-M-ACC-PM-ABE-0012

Purpose of the meeting: NESS Energy Community Group Meeting No 12

Location: Online Date: 19<sup>th</sup> July 2023

	ATTENDEES:
Name	Organisation
Sergio Campo Mata	Acciona
Duarte Da Silva	Acciona
Evelyn Pendlebury	Acciona
John Little	Indaver
Seamus Flynn	Indaver
Peter Lawrence	Ness Energy Project
Hazel Stevenson	Aberdeen City Council
Trudie Leask	Torry Community Group
D	ISTRIBUTION:
Name	Organisation
As	attendees plus
Victor Moreno	Acciona
Megan McConochie	Ness Energy Project
Elaine Bury	Indaver
Felicity Richardson	Indaver
John Wilson	Aberdeen City Council
Pam Walker	Aberdeen City Council
Daniel Lewis	Aberdeen City Council
Mark Nicholl	Aberdeen City Council
Linda Ovens	Aberdeen City Council
Lori Manson	Aberdeen City Council
Graeme Abel	Aberdeen City Council
Mark Yule	Aberdeen City Council
Ros Baxter	Aberdeenshire Council
Ken Duncan	Aberdeenshire Council
Dawn Brodie	Moray
Sharon Dunbar	Moray Council
Kevin McDermott	Moray Council
Audrey Nicoll	MSP
Alex Nicoll	Councillor – Kincorth/Nigg/Cove
Lee Fairfull	Councillor – Kincorth/Nigg/Cove
Richard Brooks	Councillor – Kincorth/Nigg/Cove
Miranda Radley	Councillor – Kincorth/Nigg/Cove
Christian Allard	Councillor – Torry/Ferryhill
Simon Watson	Councillor – Torry/Ferryhill
Lynn Thomson	Councillor – Torry/Ferryhill
Michael Kusznir	Councillor – Torry/Ferryhill
George Smith	SEPA
Alan Strachan	Nigg CC

The printed version of this document is a non-controlled version. The current version is available in the software tool for documentation management © Acciona S.A. All rights reserved.



## **NESS ENERGY PROJECT**



Raymond Clark	Cove & Altens CC
Cove & Altens CC	Cove & Altens CC
Kincorth & Leggart CC	Kincorth & Leggart CC
Nigg CC	Nigg CC
Torry Community Council	Torry Community Council
Colin Wright	Torry Locality Partnership
Andrew Giblin	Pelagia

## **AGENDA:**

- 1. Welcome and Introductions
- 2. Site Progress
- 3. Indaver Update
- 4. Complaints
- 5. Public Contacts
- 6. Community Benefits
- 7. Questions
- 8. Next Meeting

	MINUTES OF MEETING:		
Item Nº	Description & Required Actions	Date	Responsible
1	Welcome and Introductions		
	Evelyn Pendlebury (EP) welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave details of all invited.		
	Apologies were received from Dawn Brodie and Andrew Giblin.		
2	Site Progress	_	
	As per slides 4 and 5, Duarte Da Silva gave an update on works completed since the last NESS Community Group meeting in April 2023. He advised on work in progress and what will be worked on during the next period.		
3	Indaver		
	Indaver will be the operators of the plant. As per slides 6 to 9, John Little, Plant & General Manager, presented information on the company and some of their current projects, and he spoke about Indaver and the Circular Economy.		
4	Complaints		
	During the period since the last meeting, Acciona received five complaints, all relating to noise. Two of the incidences were due to temporary processes that required to be carried out.		

The printed version of this document is a non-controlled version. The current version is available in the software tool for documentation management © Acciona S.A. All rights reserved.



## **NESS ENERGY PROJECT**



	MINUTES OF MEETING:				
ltem №	Description & Required Actions	Date	Responsible		
	There were also complaints of fire alarms going off continuously during the night but the plant had no fire alarms, planned or unplanned, at this time.				
5	Public Contacts				
	Two contacts were received over the period:				
	Trudie Leask of Torry Community Group had information on spikes in particulate pollution on Wellington Road on two occasions, we advised that the plant had been operating stable during this time and here were no circumstances that would have caused this.				
	Andrew Giblin of Pelagia asked for his concern of a bottleneck in the traffic when exiting Greenbank Road onto Wellington Road at the traffic lights to be shared with the group, this has occurred since the double yellow lines have now faded. Peter Lawrence shared a link on how any concerned parties could report this. Report a problem with a road, pavement or road sign   Aberdeen City Council				
6	Site Photographs				
	Slides 12-14 were presented, showing recent aerial photographs of the site from all sides.				
7	Community Benefits				
7.1	Progress to Date: As per slide 15, EP gave an update on the community benefits targets achieved since our last meeting.				
7.2	Looking Ahead: As per slide 16, EP updated the group on what is currently being worked on to fulfil the community benefits programme, in particular working with two local schools.				
8	Questions				
	None				
9	Next Meeting				
	Proposed for Wednesday – 18 <sup>th</sup> October at 1830.				

The printed version of this document is a non-controlled version. The current version is available in the software tool for documentation management © Acciona S.A. All rights reserved.